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ANNUAL TOWN MEETING
(Incorporating the SHREWSBURY-WIDE LOCAL JOINT COMMITTEE)
Meeting held at University Centre Shrewsbury, Shrewsbury
At 7.00pm on Monday 14th May 2018

PRESENT – Councillor P Nutting (Deputy Mayor) Presiding, Mrs H Fraser, N Green, I Jones, N Laurens, Mrs P Moseley, A Mosley, K Pardy, A Phillips, K Roberts, H Taylor & D Vasmer

IN ATTENDANCE – Helen Ball (Town Clerk), Pete Banford (Community Enablement Officer), Seb Slater (Shrewsbury Business Improvement District & 12 residents


1/18	DEPUTY MAYOR’S WELCOME

In the absence of the Mayor, the Deputy Mayor welcomed those present to the Annual Town Meeting of the Parish of Shrewsbury to raise any issues of interest or concern regarding the town.  He pointed out that those residents who lived on the outlying villages around Shrewsbury would have similar Parish Meetings to this and that was their route to raising local issues.


2/18	MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING

The minutes of the Annual Town Meeting held on the 22nd May 2017 and the subsequent Town Meeting held on 27th November 2017 were circulated as read.

A resident raised the accuracy of the account of the Police Presentation in the minutes of the 27th November 2017, questioning the number of homelessness in the town.  Pete Banford advised that he had written the minutes and had referred to his notes of that meeting.  He was however happy to raise the accuracy of these minutes with CI Chaloner.

RESOLVED:

(i)	That the minutes of the Annual Town Meeting held on 22 May 2017 be approved and signed as an accurate record

(ii)	That the minutes of the Town Meeting held on 27th November 2017 be deferred until the next meeting to await for confirmation of accuracy of information


3/18	ANNUAL REPORT OF THE TOWN COUNCIL

The Town Clerk gave an overview of the Town Council since the previous year’s Annual Town Meeting focusing on the responsibilities of the Town Council, the work of the town councillors and the Mayor, major projects and initiatives, the Town Council has been involved in, major consultations that the Town Council has lobbied on and its work with other partners.

Issues raised by residents included:

· Why didn’t the Town Council have its own building rather than renting accommodation at the Library, which was substandard in terms of its ability to engage with the public?  The Town Council needed its own building that it could be proud of, preferably in the Quarry that was fit for purpose and that allowed better public engagement.
· Signage directing the public to the Town Council Offices was poor and the fact that the public had to ring a bell and wait for a member of staff to come down was inadequate.

Councillor Mosley outlined his long-term vision for the Town Council.  Whilst he was hoping that the Town Council might take over the running of the Library this was no longer the case.  He has held discussions with Shropshire Council about working collaboratively to maintain Swimming Pool facilities in the Quarry with a building incorporating accommodation for the Town Council.

The Deputy Mayor outlined his wish for the Town Council to build its own accommodation.  Wearing his Shropshire Council Leader’s hat he advised that there was likely to be a further report to Cabinet about the Quarry Pool probably in July and he was keen that both Councils worked together.


4/18	POLICING

It was reported that West Mercia Police had been invited to the meeting but due to staff shortages, a report had been submitted outlining the new changes to local policing that came into effect on 8th April 2018.  The new policing model was aimed to provide a more visible and responsive service with more officers on duty during times of great need.  There would be no changes to the Safer Neighbourhood Teams and local policing teams as these resources have been protected.  

The force was improving its road safety for communities having moved away from motorway policing to a new roads policing service.

Crime figures for Shrewsbury had fallen slightly year on year by 1.5% comparing favourably with the rest of Shropshire where reported crime had risen.  Shrewsbury had seen a reduction in theft offences, bicycle theft, personal robbery and vehicle offences.  There had been an increase of reported sexual offences but this was in line with the national picture and greater encouragement to report this type of crime.

Team Shrewsbury continued to work well with partners working on three key priorities:
· Anti-social behaviour
· River Safety
· Homelessness

A number of Councillors expressed their disappointment that there hadn’t been a police presence at this meeting.  They also raised concerns about the levels of policing in their wards, the lack of presence at very local meetings and worries about drugs related crime in their wards.

Members asked that the Police Superintendent and Police & Crime Commissioner be invited to the meeting in November

5/18	NOMINATION OF CHAIRMAN & VICE-CHAIRMAN OF THE SHREWSBURY_WIDE LJC

The meeting expressed their confusion as to why there was an election of Chairman & Vice-Chairman at both meetings last year.  It was agreed that elections should take place at the May meeting annually.  Nominations were sought.

RESOLVED:

That Councillor Alan Mosley be appointed Chairman and Councillor Kevin Pardy Vice-Chairman of the Shrewsbury-wide Local Joint Committee

Councillor Alan Mosley took over the chair for the continuation of the meeting


6/18	COMMUNITY ENABLEMENT TEAM

Pete Banford, Community Enablement Officer outlined the work of the service in and around Shrewsbury.  Both Steve Cunningham and David Fairclough had left the service and Lucy Roberts was currently on maternity leave.

There was currently a review of both the Community Enablement Team and the Local Joint Committees.  The LJCs was a good transitionary mechanism moving from District and County Councils to a new Unitary Council in 2009 but now a new model was required.

The aim of the Community Enablement Team was to make communities more resilient working with local businesses and partners to create happier and safer communities.  Working with other Team Shrewsbury partners, the Community Enablement Team had worked on purchasing defibrillators, promoting river safety and making times like Bonfire Night safe for all.

Members of the public expressed concern for the potential loss of Community Enablement Officers and Shropshire Council should continue to fund this service.

Councillor Mosley reported that he was part of a Task & Finish Group reviewing Local Joint Committees.  Hopefully the findings of the group could be shared at the November meeting.


7/18	BIG TOWN PLAN

Seb Slater, Executive Director of the Shrewsbury Business Improvement District, attended the meeting to update on the Big Town Plan.  Work had commenced in 2016 bringing together key individuals and organisations at a Workshop, public consultation followed with over 2500 visiting the public exhibition over a 4-week period in 2017.  

Since then the BID, Shropshire Council & Shrewsbury Town Council have pooled resources to appoint a consultant to create a Master Plan bringing together 4 different themes:

· Supporting Vitality Life & Mix
· Creating a Place for Enterprise
· Nurturing Natural Shrewsbury
· Improving Movement & Place

The Big Town Plan was much more than just the town centre, looking at connectivity of the whole town.

When the Master Plan was finished public will be consulted further.




8/18	PUBLIC FORUM

Members of the public raised the following:

· The poor turnout of this meeting with Councillors present outnumbering the general public

· Could grass verges not be cut that early as longer verges promoted wildlife

· Could grass on open spaces be cut more frequently to encourage more young people to play

· How long would the Pride Hill Improvements take place

· Could the Town Council not do more to promote Charles Darwin and Mount House, his Birthplace

· Beware of urban sprawl as the town has to accommodate more houses and ensure the town remains compact

· Have stronger planning policies rather than the current laissez-faire or not having prescriptive policies on infrastructure needs and design

· Concerns about many schools in the town are full and there are no plans for new schools

· Concern about potholes and uneven paving and the general lack of acknowledgement on reporting


9/18	NEXT MEETING

Monday 20th May 2018 at 7.00pm at the Guildhall
